
 
Date: July 13, 2017 

CORRECTED 
 

To: Shelly Chabon, PSU Vice Provost Academic Personnel chabonr@pdx.edu 
 Julia Getchell, PSU DAELR, Julia.getchell@pdx.edu 
 Annie Kirks, Executive Assistant to the General Counsel, kids@pdx.edu 
 Susan Tardif, Special Assistant to Vice Provost, stardif@pdx.edu  
 
From:  Phil Lesch, Executive Director 
 
RE: Article 6 Information Request- AY 2017-18 faculty members holding emeritus 

status 
 
Pursuant to Article 6 of the collective bargaining agreement between Portland State 
University and PSU-AAUP and the agreements reached to resolve UP-045-08, we 
request the following information that is necessary to bargain and enforce the Collective 
Bargaining Agreement.  
 

1. The names, PSUID number, and a copy of the employment contracts of all PSU-
AAUP bargaining unit members who hold emeritus rank who will be employed 
post-retirement at any time during the 2017-18 academic year.   

2. The names, PSUID numbers for all past PSU-AAUP bargaining unit members 
awarded emeritus rank who will be employed post-retirement by PSU for the 
2017-18 academic year that are not in the PSU-AAUP bargaining unit. Please 
provide their Labor Distribution Form for the academic year.  

3. Names, PSUID number of all PSU-AAUP Bargaining Unit members holding an 
emeritus parking permit as of June 1, 2017.  

4. Names, PSUID number of all past PSU-AAUP Bargaining Unit members 
awarded emeritus status who were issued an emeritus parking permit as of June 1, 
2017. 

5. Names, PSUID number of all PSU-AAUP Bargaining Unit members holding an 
emeritus parking permit as of October 1, 2017.  

6. Names, PSUID number of all past PSU-AAUP Bargaining Unit members 
awarded emeritus status who were issued an emeritus parking permit as of 
October 1, 2017.  

7. The names, PSUID numbers and email addresses of all emeritus parking permit 
holders suspected of abusing their emeritus parking privileges. 

8. Any evidence collected by PSU Parking that supports their hypothesis that the 
emeritus parking privileges are being abused. If there are verbal accounts or 
suspicions of abuse, please provide written statements of those accounts that 
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attribute the date, time, place, and name of person, along with a statement of how 
they associated with the University (if employee, provide their name, email 
address and their supervisor’s name. If there is no evidence of abuse available, 
please respond by stating there is no evidence of abuse. 

 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 
C: Jose Padin, President 
 Amanda Byron, Vice President Grievances 
  


